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March 18, 2020 
 
 

Vehicular homicide investigation in SW Portland results in criminal charges being filed 
 

 
Today, Multnomah County District Attorney Rod Underhill announced that a three count 
charging document was filed against 30-year old Ivan Cam for allegedly causing the death of 39-
year-old Iulia Hanczarek. 
 
Cam is charged with one count of manslaughter in the second degree, one count of driving 
under the influence of intoxicants, and one count of reckless driving.  
 
According to court documents, this investigation started on March 17, 2020 when Portland 
Police responded to a vehicular crash involving a pedestrian near the intersection of Southwest 
Barbur Boulevard and Southwest Parkhill Drive.  
 
During the investigation, law enforcement learned that shortly before the crash Cam was at a 
downtown Portland bar where he consumed at least two drinks, according to court documents.  
 
Cam told police he was traveling approximately 50 miles per hour when his window “suddenly 
exploded,” according to court documents. After the impact, Cam stopped his vehicle, turned it 
around which is when he realized he struck a pedestrian. Cam called 9-1-1 and remained on 
scene until police responded, according to court documents.  
 
When officers arrived and contacted Cam, they reported noticing a smell of alcohol coming 
from his breath, according to court documents.  
 
This case is being investigated by the Portland Police Bureau’s Major Crash Team. 
 
Like in all criminal and civil matters, electronic copies of court documents, which are not subject 
to a protective order, are available to the public through the Oregon eCourt Information (OECI) 
system. 
 
No additional information can be released by the Multnomah County District Attorney’s Office 
at this time pursuant to the Oregon Rules of Professional Conduct. 
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A charging document is only an accusation of a crime. Cam is innocent unless and until proven 
guilty. 
 
COVID-19 Notice: The health and well-being of all employees and community members we 
serve is a top priority for the Multnomah County District Attorney. Our office is working with the 
court, defense bar, local law enforcement and other system partners to carefully balance the 
needs of public health and public safety.  
 
For information about the operational changes implemented by the District Attorney’s Office in 
response to the novel coronavirus, please click here.  

 
 

#MCDA# 

mailto:Brent.Weisberg@mcda.us
https://www.mcda.us/index.php/news/covid-19/

